VILLAGE OF FARMERSVILLE Minutes of Village Council Meeting February 11, 2019

The Farmersville Village Council met in regular session on February 11, 2019, in the Village of Farmersville Council Chambers at 117 E. Walnut St. Mayor Weller called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm; Mayor Weller led the group in prayer; the Pledge of Allegiance was recited and followed by a roll call.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Mr. Holderman, Mr. Roach, Mr. Craig, Ms. Neitman, Mr. Dowden, Mr. Lamb

EMPLOYEES: Chris Edds, Amy Schenck

Mr. Neitman moved, Mr. Dowden seconded to approve the minutes of January 28, 2019. Roll Call: Mr. Roach: yes, Mr. Craig: yes, Ms. Neitman: yes, Mr. Dowden: yes, Mr. Lamb: yes, Mr. Holderman: yes. MOTION PASSED

Ms. Neitman moved, Mr. Holderman seconded to approve the bills for this payment period voucher no 14-31-2019 and warrant no 34466-34496 totaling \$54,411.94. Roll Call: Mr. Holderman: yes, Mr. Dowden: yes, Mr. Lamb: yes, Ms. Neitman: yes, Mr. Roach: yes, Mr. Craig: yes. MOTION PASSED

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Jon Kibler announced that FABA would be hosting a Murder Mystery Dinner titled "Murder in the Malt Shop" at the firehouse on April 7th at 4:30 p.m.; the proceeds will benefit the scholarship fund. Vacation Bible school will be at the park June 3rd -7th from 9 - 11:30 a.m. The community church service will be held at the firehouse on June 9th at 10 a.m.

Charlie Wilder asked what the Village has decided about the parking near his business. He complained that the neighbors park on the street and that the plowed snow was piled up in front of his business. There was discussion about the possibility of limiting the parking on the street to 2 hours during business hours (8 a.m.-5p.m.)

POLICE DEPARTMENT COMMENTS

Chief Schade reported that the school has posted no parking signs near the school (Jackson to Vine), without the knowledge or approval of the Village Council. He reviewed the Police Department stats for 2018.

PLANNING & SERVICE COMMITTEES REPORT

The Planning and Service Committees met earlier this evening and discussed parking during snow events and the possibility of establishing a 2 hour parking limit during business hours- Monday through Friday near Mr. Wilder's business. Mr. Edds reported that the public informational meeting for the upcoming Hemple Road Project Phase III went very well.

ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT:

Mr. Edds presented the following report on work performed from January 28 through February 11, 2019:

- Work on detours, typing of mailers, and delivery of mailers for Hemple Rd Phase 3.
- Prep for Hemple Rd Phase 3 Informational meeting.
- Research proposed zoning change @ 53 N Elm St
- Draft mailers and notification for proposed zoning change @ 53 N Elm St.
- Read meters.
- Corrpro out to test cathodic protection on water tower. System passed.
- Insulate and place bigger heater in baby pool chlorine room due to subzero temps.
- Treat roadways.
- Work on SOUR test for sludge. This is a prep prior to land application of sludge.
- Documents to Kevin Otte for Agronomic rate for sludge application.
- Replacement of frozen water meter.
- Troubleshoot/repair electrical problem with return sludge pumps.

VILLAGE OF FARMERSVILLE Minutes of Village Council Meeting February 11, 2019

Attest:

Amy Schenck, Fiscal Officer

Daryl Weller, Mayor